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9 July 2025 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
End of term arrangements 
 
After a few days reprieve, the weather is forecast to become hotter once more. The current forecast 
suggests that this heatwave will continue throughout next week and to the end of term. Therefore, from 
Thursday 10 July, students will be allowed to come to school in PE kits until the end of term.  
 
Please can I remind you that general sportswear should not be worn including Nike Pro shorts (or similar 
hot pant style shorts) which are not part of our school uniform. Please refer to our uniform guidelines: 
School Uniform and Equipment - John Flamsteed Community School 
 
End of Year Rewards 
 
As usual, we round off our year by celebrating the commitment and hard work of our students through our 
reward events.  
 
Thursday 17 July – Art Stars Awards 
A morning celebration hosted by the Arts department to celebrate students who have worked above and 
beyond in Art, Drama and Music. Please see further details from Mrs Castledine. 
 
Monday 21 July - Summer Rewards Party 
An afternoon to reward students who have maintained excellent attendance and punctuality and met the 
behaviour criteria shared in assemblies by Heads of Year. Students are invited to participate in an hour of 
inflatable fun during lesson time!  
 
Tuesday 22 July – Celebration Evening 
Nominated students are invited to attend our formal ceremony with parents and carers. 
 
Last Day of term 
 

The summer term will end on Wednesday 23 July at 1pm. All bus companies have agreed to adjust their 
usual service so that students are able to leave school at this time. This includes the 138 bus to 
Holbrook so students using this service in the morning are advised to purchase a return ticket.  
 
The last day will be a non-uniform day where students are asked to make a £1 contribution via 
ParentPay. The money raised will be donated to the Sophie Lancaster Foundation, a charity identified 
by Mr Scott Blore’s wife as being one that was close to his heart.  
 

https://johnflamsteed.sharepoint.com/officeshared(JF)/Shared%20Documents/School/Stationery/www.jfcs.org.uk
mailto:enquiries@jfcs.org.uk
https://www.jfcs.org.uk/culture/school-uniform-and-pe-kit/


 
 

 

The timetable will be collapsed on this day and students will take part in a variety of activities before 
school finishes at 1pm. Students will be able to purchase lunch as usual on this day.  
 
Thank you for all of your continued support over this academic year; it makes all the difference to the 
work that we do. I hope that you and your family have a wonderful break over the summer and I look 
forward to seeing our students refreshed and ready for a new year on Monday 8 September. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
Mrs L Hilton 
Head of School 
 
 


